
ST.  DENIS Parish 
Box 58, 53 Saint Augustine Street 

Haywood, Manitoba, R0G 0W0 
 

Pastor: Father Peter Lê Văn Ngũ 
E-mail: peterlevnca@yahoo.com ; Cell: 204-952-4531 

 

St. Claude: E-mail: stclaudeparish@gmail.com  
Telephone: 204-379-2434 
Secretary: André Lambert 

 

Haywood: Bulletin / Secretary / Cemetery: André Lambert 
Phone: 204-379-2175 - Cell: 204-872-3697 

E-mail: parstdenis@gmail.com  
 

Parish web site: www.stdenishaywoodmb.ca 
  

 Diocese web site: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
  

Our mission statement: LOVE GOD   LOVE OTHERS     TRAIN DISCIPLES   
 

Eucharistic Celebrations: St. Claude – Haywood 
 

Sat. Aug. 21st  8:00 pm + Émilienne Mangin – her family 
Sun.  Aug. 22nd     9:00 am   H + Lena & Raymond Gueret –  

Doreen Dion & Laurette & Henri Lacroix 
Sun.  Aug. 22nd     11:00 am  + Goods of the Earth – Lionel & Nicole Dion 
      + Luc Bazin – Léa Bazin  

 

Mon.  Aug. 23rd     Private mass + All Souls – Father Peter 
Tue.   Aug. 24th   9:00 am + Jérome Oliviero -Irene Oliviero 
Wed.  Aug. 25th     9:00 am + Guy Lacroix – funeral offerings 
Thu.   Aug. 26th    9:00 am + Rose Bruneau – funeral offerings 
     3:00 pm  + Eucharistic adoration & reconciliation 
Fri.    Aug. 27th      9:00 am   H + Eucharistic Adoration & reconciliation 
  Mass  10:00 am H + Paul Dedieu – funeral offerings  
 

Sat.   Aug. 28th      8:00 pm + Aimé LeFloch – George & Elaine LeFloch 
Sun.  Aug. 29th      9:00 am   H + Louis & Laurianne deRocquuigny – Margaret & family 
Sun.  Aug. 29th     9:00 am + Roland Rouire – funeral offerings 

 

Ministries:  August 22nd        August 29th    September 5th                               
Readers: Judith Robidoux Simone Lambert  Annette Bernard 
Counters: Raymond & prtnr. Dorothée & prtnr. Jean & prtnr. 
 

God’s Share:   August 15th - $375.00 (16) + $0.00 (loose) + $20.00 (1-DD) = $395.00  
 

Prayer Intention for August, 2021 
The Church – Let us pray for the Church, that she may receive from the Holy Spirit the grace 
and strength to reform herself in the light of the Gospel. 
Let us pray: For an end to the pandemic. 

- For our pastor, Fr. Peter, in his priestly ministry among us.  
- For the conversion of Christians, especially those of our parishes. 

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time B - August 22nd, 2021 
 
Parish life: 
Baptism: This Sunday, August 22nd, during the 9:00 am mass in St. Denis- Haywood, Malikai Poirier, 
son of Martin Poirier and of Michelle Gauthier, will become a child of God in the church family through 
the sacrament of baptism.  Let us pray for this child, for his parents and godparents, for all the 
members of his family, and for all the members of our parish community, who have the responsibility 
of journeying in faith with Malikai and his family. Malikai, welcome to our Catholic parish community! 
 
Let us pray for Arlette Garth (Labossiere) who passed away during the night of August 18th at the 
age of 70 years. Our condolences go out to Dorothée and Marcel Dequier as well as to family and 
friends who are grieving. 
 
Eucharistic adoration and reconciliation – every Thursday at 3:00 pm in St. Claude and every 
Friday at 9:00 am in Haywood.  
 
Preparation for Baptism of the three children in our parishes on Thursday, August 19 at 7:00 pm 
and on following Thursdays in the sacristy. Let us pray for these children and their families. 
 
Communion to the residents of the Pavilion – every Wednesday from 2 to 3 pm. 
 
Anyone wishing to receive a visit from Father Peter and/or receive communion please call 
Father at 204-379-2434 or 204-852-4531 
 
We welcome Deacon Serge Buissé, the new deacon of our diocese who visits our parishes this 
weekend. Please keep him in your prayers as he continues his journey to priesthood. 
 

Bishop LeGatt Video Messages – July, August and early September 
Since the July 6 edition of the Weekly 
News Bulletin, Archbishop LeGatt has 
produced several new videos about the 
ongoing question of Truth and 
Reconciliation, and the tragic legacy of 
Residential Schools. We invite you to 
view them, as well as those which will be 
produced during August and early 
September, by going to this page of the 
diocesan website. The videos, which 
include several homilies, are in 

chronological order.  
Summer is a great time to watch these, pray and reflect on Indigenous and Non-
Indigenous relations, and learn more about the history of Residential Schools. Visit the web 
page weekly for new reflections! Or visit the diocesan Facebook page at: 
https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/ !  
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*UPDATE* Summer Chapels during the COVID-19 
Pandemic 
The faithful continue to gather to celebrate Sunday 
Mass in four of our summer chapels: 
• Falcon Lake:  Sunday at 10:30 a.m. (semi-bilingual) 
• Traverse Bay:  Saturday at 7:30 p.m. and Sunday at 
10:30 a.m. 
• Grand Beach/Grand Marais:  Sunday mornings at 10 
a.m. and every second Saturday at 5 p.m. (The next 
Saturday mass will be on August 7th.) 
• Albert Beach:  Sunday at 10:30 a.m. (French) 
If a priest is not available, the community will organize a 
communion service.  

Thanks to the relaxed health restrictions, there is no need to register ahead of 
time.  However, the faithful are asked to wear masks, to practice physical distancing, to 
wash or sanitize their hands, and to refrain from singing.  
Unfortunately, the chapels at West Hawk Lake, Jessica Lake, and Barrier Bay remain 
closed.  
If provincial health directives change, consult the Archdiocesan website at Archdiocese of 
Saint Boniface - Summer Chapels (archsaintboniface.ca) for updated information. 

 
*NEW* COVID-19 Restrictions – Code Orange Alert Changes – 
In effect August 7, 2021 
New Code Orange Alert restrictions for all of Manitoba come into 
effect on August 7. Religious services open with 50 per cent of 
capacity or 150 people, whichever is lower. The gathering limit 
for funerals, weddings, baptisms and prayer vigils for the 
deceased increases to 50 people indoors and 1500 people 
outdoors. Masks are strongly recommended indoors for 

everyone who is not fully immunized, including children under 12. 
We are currently updating our COVID-19 Health Measures and Protocols for 
Religious Services document, pending the publication of the Provincial Public Health 
Orders, which will most likely occur on August 5. Our document will be published as soon 
as possible thereafter, and will be available by clicking here. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time B - August 22nd, 2021

 

 
Message from Father Peter: 
Brothers & Sisters, on behalf of our parishes, I would like to thank all of you who helped to 
prepare and participated actively in the celebration of the Solemnity of the Assumption of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary on August 15th.  “How very good and pleasant it is, when 
kindred live together in unity.” (Psalm 132:1) 
Let us give thanks to the Lord for He has kept us safe through the pandemic. Now is the 
time to come back to the church to worship Him on Sundays. 
“This is the day the Lord has made. Let us rejoice and be glad.” (Psalm 118:24) 
Eucharistic adoration and reconciliation – Every Thursday at 3:00 pm in St. Claude and 
every Friday at 9:00 am in Haywood. This is a personal invitation to you from Jesus. 
“Jesus waits for you in this sacrament of love.” (Pope John Paul II, Dominicae Canae). 
Day and night Jesus dwells in the Blessed Sacrament because you are the most important 
person in the world to him! Let us come to worship, to adore Him in the Blessed Sacrament 
and to receive His infinite love and mercy through the Sacrament of Reconciliation. Jesus 
is waiting for you! Fr. Peter is available to help you to reconcile with God and to live in 
peace and in the state of grace! Blessed be God forever! 
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